
 

Friday 24th January 2025 
 
Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown, 
 
The School Meeting on Monday morning felt like years gone by with less than 70 students in the room, a similar 
number to when I arrived in 2011.  This was obviously due to the school ski trip with 20 of the boys and a team of 6 
staff tackling the slopes in Italy.  At the point of writing this they are setting off on their journey back home and we 
look forward to seeing them back safe on Monday where no doubt we will hear lots of stories. 
 
We have had the pleasure of a visit from an ex-student today, Harry Watts, who has progressed through the ranks of 
the apprenticeships scheme and is now just starting an incredible new job in engineering.  He spent some time talking 
with the Life Skills group about his journey.  Great to see him back here and doing so well. 
 
Wishing you all a safe and restful weekend. 
 
Jez Lord 
 
Year 11 Final Food Assessment 
 
The second group of Year 11 students completed their final assessment this week and did a great job.  They worked 
with confidence and independence and presented a well cooked meal to their guests.  Well done to Max Gibbins, 
James Hall, Taylor Conway and Andrew Hendry-Smith. 
 
Year 8 Layered Salad House Competition 
 
The Year 8 students all took part in making a healthy, well presented layered salad this week, competing in a House 
competition.  They all worked hard and according to the brief, so the competition was tight.  Each class voted for their 
favourite and the winner from 8H was Daniel Leonard (Whyteleafe), with Jacob Ryan (Buxton) a close second.  In 8P 
the winner was Luke Luo (Whyteleafe), with second place going to Arthur Edmondson (Portley).  Well done to all of 
Year 8 for their hard work. 

Mrs Hull 
Friday Curriculum 

 
 
 
During school project 9C helped make a chicken climbing frame out of 
recycled materials. 
 

Mr Moody 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Adult Art Classes 

 
 
 
 
Please see the flier detailing classes taking place here at 
Sunnydown. 

 
Mrs Jensen 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online Safety 
 
Please see the flier attached to this newsletter ‘What Parents & Educators Need to Know about Health & Fitness 
Apps.’ 

 
Mr Cassim 

 



 

 

Thought for the Week 
(W/C 20th January 2025) 

 
Who was Martin Luther King Jr? 

Thought for the Week 
(W/C 27th January 2025) 

 
Why is it important to remember the effects of the 
Holocaust?  80th Anniversary of the liberation of 

Auschwitz-Birkenau 
 

 

House Points 
 
Due to the ski trip House Points will be awarded on Monday. 
 
 
 
 

 

Mathematician of the Week The recipients of Mathematician of Week, awarded by Mrs Webb are: 
 

Harry Salter 
For a positive attitude & working hard 

 
Harry Origgi-Fernando 

For enthusiasm & working hard 

Scientist of the Week The recipients of Scientist of the week, awarded by Mr Cybuch are 
 

Sam Lopes 
For independence 

 

Cody Osborne 
For cooperation 

Writer of the Week The recipient of Writer of the Week, awarded by Miss Clarke is 
 

KS3 
 

Freddie Collins 
For his continued engagement & enthusiasm 

 
& awarded by Mrs Jensen is 

 
KS4 

 
Alfie Monk 

For is fantastic film review 

Chef of the Week The recipient of Chef of the Week, awarded by Mrs Hull is 
 

Taylor Conway 
For independence & presentation skills in the final assessment 

Artist of the Week The recipients of Artist of the Week, awarded by Mrs Ogle are 
 

Cody Osborne 
Sam Lopes 

 
For their fantastic Pop Art work this week 

Musician of the Week The recipient of Musician of the Week, awarded by Mr Smith is 
 

Leo Sumsion 
 

& awarded by Mrs Cybuch is 
 

Jack Gregory 
For composing an excellent theme tune for his TV show 



 

 
Forthcoming Events 2025 
 

 

 

Spring Term 2025 
Wednesday 29th January 2025 Open morning (9.30-11am) 
Wednesday 5th February 2025 Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 10th February 2025 KS4 Fulham football 
Tuesday 11th February 2025 Year 11 Apprenticeship Show 
Monday 17th February - Friday 21st February 2025 HALF TERM 
Wednesday 12th March 2025 Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 17th

 March 2025 KS3 Fulham football 
Monday 7th April - Tuesday 22nd April 2025 EASTER HOLIDAY (1.20pm finish on 4th April) 
Summer Term 2025 
Tuesday 22nd April 2025 Start of Summer term 
Wednesday 30th April 2025 Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
Tuesday 6th May 2025 Year 10 Kenley Bike Challenge 
Wednesday 7th May 2025 Year 11 Kenley Bike Challenge 
Wednesday 7th May 2025 Open morning (9.30-11am) 
Friday 9th May 2025 Year 8 Kenley Bike Challenge 
Monday 12th May 2025 KS4 Fulham football 
Friday 16th May 2025 Year 9 Kenley Bike Challenge 
Friday 23rd May 2025 Year 7 Kenley Bike Challenge 
Monday 26th May - Friday 30th May 2025 HALF TERM 
Monday 2nd - Friday 6th June 2025 Year 10 Work Experience 
Monday 9th June 2025 KS3 Fulham football 
Wednesday 18th June 2025 Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 19th June 2025 Graduation  
Friday 20th June 2025 INSET DAY 
Thursday 26th June 2025 FoS Golf Day 
Wednesday 2nd - Friday 4th July 2025 Year 9 Residential 
Wednesday 9th July 2025 Presentation event 
Thursday 17th July 2025 Sports Day 
Friday 18th July 2025 END OF TERM 
Monday 21st July 2025 (Was 4th November 2024) INSET DAY 
Tuesday 22nd July 2025 (Was 14th March 2025) INSET DAY 


